

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

The Newsletter 16

28.6.19

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you to those parents who have joined us for our two Sports Days this week. Thankfully we have been lucky with the weather, especially for the KS1 and Foundation Stage Sports. It is lovely to see the children all joining in and enjoying the morning. Thank you to Mr Burke for arranging the mornings.

It does seem that the weather is going to improve over the weekend. If we are fortunate and the sunshine does last into the coming weeks please make sure that you send your children to school with a water bottle and a hat and that you have applied sun cream before school.

There are still a few events left before we end this academic year, so please make sure that you are looking at the 'Dates for your diary' section for any relevant dates for your child/ren.

Mrs P. Burns

Headteacher

Staffing

It is that time of year when we start to think about the next academic year. At the end of this year we will be saying goodbye to a number of different members of staff as they are taking on different challenges.

Mrs Page has made the decision to retire for personal reasons. Mrs Shioleftou has been with us since January on a temporary basis working as Deputy Head. This has now been made a permanent position.

Miss Clack has decided that she would like to take the opportunity to go and see the world and I can't blame her! Mrs Clay is moving to a new school closer to home and Mrs Gardner is moving to a new position within a different school in Birmingham.

Mrs Bennett, Mrs Rea, Miss Williams and Mrs Mills will also be leaving us at the end of the term as they all go off to different ventures.

It is always sad losing members of staff. I would like to say thank you to all those staff members, who are moving on at the end of the academic year, for all of the hard work and dedication that they have put in to their time at Holy Trinity. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish them all well for the future.

I will write to you in the next Newsletter informing you of new teachers and year groups for next academic year.

Class Photos

All class photos were taken last Thursday. The proof copies should be in school within the next week and your child will be bringing one home with them for you to see if you would like to place an order. Due to the short time before the end of term there will be a hard deadline for all orders to be in school so that the actual copies can be with you before the end of term.



Dates for your diary

Monday 8th July - 11.15am Year 6 Leavers' Service at the Cathedral

Tuesday 9th July - Year 5's last swimming session

Thursday 11th July - Reports to go home

Tuesday 16th July - 10am Church

Wednesday 17th July - Year 6 Leavers' Assembly

Friday 19th July - Children break up for Summer at 1.15pm



Dates for next academic year

Monday 2nd September - Teacher Day

Tuesday 3rd September - Teacher Day

Wednesday 4th September - Children in Yrs 1-6 return to school

Tuesday 10th September - Reception children start school

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November - Half-term

Monday 4th November - Children return to school

Friday 20th December - Children break up for Christmas holiday

Monday 23rd December-Friday 3rd January 2020 - Christmas holiday

Monday 6th January - Teacher day

Tuesday 7th January - Children return to school

Monday 17th February-Friday 21st February - Half-term

Monday 24th February - Children return to school

Friday 3rd April - Children break up for Easter holiday

Monday 6th April-Friday 17th April - Easter holiday

Monday 20th April - Children return to school

Friday 22nd May - Teacher Day

Monday 25th May-Friday 29th May - Half-term

Monday 1st June - Children return to school

Friday 17th July - Children break up for Summer holiday

Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.